
ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD
NOTICE OF PROPOSED STIPULATION AND 

PROPOSAL FOR SETTLEMENT OF 
ENFORCEMENT CASE

     The Attorney General has brought a case against 
Midwest Environmental Consulting Services, Inc., 
an Illinois corporation (Midwest) and Universal 
Asbestos Removal, Inc., an Illinois corporation 
(Universal), for violation of State pollution con-
trol rules.  On August 14, 2013, the parties filed 
two separate proposed settlement agreements.  A 
settlement agreement on behalf of Midwest, only 
was filed.  A second separate agreement on behalf 
of Universal was also filed.  The parties agree 
that a hearing is unnecessary, and in accordance 
with State law, have requested that the settlement 
be adopted without holding a public hearing as 
to any issues involving Midwest and Universal.  
Any person desiring that a hearing be held may 
demand a public hearing in this case by filing a 
written hearing request with the Illinois Pollution 
Control Board within 21 days after the publica-
tion of this notice.  The hearing request should 
refer to People of the State of Illinois v. Midwest 
Environmental Consulting Services, Inc., an Illinois 
corporation and Universal Asbestos Removal, Inc., 
an Illinois corporation, PCB 13-51, and should be 
mailed to the Clerk of the Illinois Pollution Control 
Board, 100 West Randolph Street, Suite 11-500, 
Chicago, Illinois 60601.  Additional information 
can be obtained through the Office of the Clerk 
at 312/814-3461 and the Board’s website at http://
www.ipcb.state.il.us.
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